
   

 Mat.6:33  “Seek ye first the kingdom of God, and his righteousness…” 

AUG/SEP 2014  
So Begins the School Year 

To start the month off, we got 

to celebrate our anniversary - 

What a blessed year it has been! 

Our brother Jon gave us an 

awesome photo shoot for the 

occasion! That same week, we 

got to be in our home church for 

VBS. We were asked to 

direct/play the music, perform in 

the puppet 

shows, and be 

the missionaries 

of the week! 

The following Sunday, we had our 

last scheduled meeting.  

 

We had a neat blessing with 

our car breaking down in August! 

We were on our way to join a 

church for visitation, started 

having car trouble, and 

managed to make it just into the 

parking lot of an auto parts store. 

We knew the battery was due to 

be changed, but found the 

alternator was really the one at 

fault. Thankfully, we were able to 

save money by changing the 

alternator at home. 

 

Isn’t it just like God to send 

special things when there is no 

way you could have afforded 

them? We had a low time 

financially mid-month. You know 

how it is – that week when 

you’ve sent in all of your bill 

payments and hang in until your 

next paycheck?  Of course, God 

made sure our needs were 

covered, but not only that… 

while we waited on 

Him, He sent us a 

couch, a shelf, a 

lamp set, a small 

grill, a small table, 

and a stove during that week-or-

so! We hadn’t asked for these 

and didn’t need them… He just 

casually sent them along from 

three different sources. Isn’t it 

“just like His great love”? 

 

These two months have seen 

one church service after another 

of us dropping in to meet 

wonderful churches and 

wonderful people, God providing 

every need, and our faith 

growing!  He has scheduled a 

couple more meetings for us, 

one of which will be in Virginia 

next month. We will get to stay 

with some friends there and see 

  

 

 

 

PRAISES: 

God is letting us meet all 

sorts of great Christians. 

 

God is providing for all 

our needs. 

 

The Lord allowed us to 

breakdown right in front of 

an auto shop. 

 

We have been 

privileged to do door-to -

door evangelism with 

different churches. 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS: 

The preparation of hearts in 

Mexico to accept His Word 

 

The young man mentioned 

 

Hannah’s 125-day 

 Spanish Challenge 

 

Endurance for God’s lil 

Oldsmobile Alero 

 

That we may be a blessing 

in the churches we visit 

“IT’S JUST LIKE HIS 

GREAT LOVE!” 

Rolando and Hannah Ortiz 
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many other friends from church 

camp days! 

 

What’s daily life like these 

days? For Rolando, it is study, 

study, study! Deputation has 

provided a wonderful opportunity 

to focus on the studying that 

couldn’t be done in such 

quantity while working a secular 

job. He also has the privilege to 

teach in our local Bible college 

on Thursday nights. Hannah’s 

days consist of caring for 

husband, daughter, and home, 

while also teaching a few piano 

lessons from home on various 

days. On Mondays, Hannah and 

Azelia get to spend time with our 

90-year-old land lady who is a 

sweet-spirited, Christian lady.   

Much of our Tuesdays are 

spent with Rolando discipling a 

young man while the single-mom 

spends time with Hannah or 

running errands.  Thursdays find us 

packing up and heading to 

Lexington for Hannah to teach 

piano 9:30-3:15, coming home to 

eat supper, and heading to our 

home church for Rolando to 

teach two classes.  Saturdays, we 

sometimes have the privilege 

of joining different churches for 

their regular door-to-door 

evangelism. 

 

Do you want special prayer 

requests for which you could ask 

on our behalf? Of course, any 

deputation missionaries need 

more meetings and more 

support! Please, always pray that 

He will prepare souls in Mexico for 

the Gospel! But, we would also 

ask that you pray for this young 

man Rolando’s discipling, that 

he would seek God with his 

whole heart, starting while he’s 

young. And would you pray for 

Hannah as she is striving presently 

to increase her Spanish 

abilities? If the Lord provides for us 

to visit Mexico in January, we 

have just less than 100 days until 

then. Hannah started studying 

hard again about 30 days ago 

and is hoping that by the end of 

the 125 days she can get from 

intermediate Spanish to a more 

fluent and advanced stage and 

communicate better/faster than 

previous years. She’s already 

seen improvement, but she 

needs diligence and 

perseverance to go all the way!  

 

Thanks so much for your love 

and prayers as we seek to reach 

Jalisco, Mexico for the Savior! 

 

For His glory and His name, 

Rolando, Hannah, 

and Azelia Ortiz 

 

 


